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Staff provided a summary of the resolution and referral comments that were received.  CR-27-2011 establishes a 
Health Care Improvement Plan which directs the Health Officer to present a “Blue Print” to improving access to 
Health care; promoting continuous and affordable access to health care for all Prince Georgians.  The County’s 
Improvement Plans correlates with the State Health Improvement Plan (SHIP) which allows for local input.

Discussion focused on partnership opportunities around a County-level Health Improvement Plan; to include 
Maryland School of Public Health, University of Maryland Medical System, Dimensions Healthcare System, etc., 
that addresses improving the health of county residents. An example could be establishing an academic partnership 
utilizing Capstone students as one of the academic partners.   A planning meeting is currently being scheduled with 
Dean Gold at the University of Maryland.  The Health Officer indicated that currently there is a partnership with 
Howard University Dental Clinic. 
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The Health Officer further indicated that the focus should also include Federally Qualified Healthcare Centers 
(FQHCs) expansions which can be achieved within 4-5 months as oppose to a full new application.  In addition, the 
focus should include increasing the number of private practices in an effort to keep the revenue within the County 
since a high proportion of insured residents seek healthcare service out-of-the County.  

The Committee members expressed concern that the Senior Planner position at the Health Department is vacant and 
what impact will it have on the delivery of the Health Care Improvement Plan.  The Health Officer was invited back 
in July for an update on the outreach efforts to fill the position and the status of the Plan.  
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